The Police Department will have its 2 new vehicles within the next weeks.

The Police Department will have approximately, 18 vehicles to sell within the next
25 to 30 days. Councilman David Martin, recommend a live auction on a
Saturday morning. He suggested, Chief Hayes check with Dukes in Orangeburg
who has runners and drivers to liquidate absolute and find out their percentage.
In addition to having an auctioneer to come and sell the cars on site. A motion
was put on the floor for Chief Hayes to put the cars from the impound on auction
from Councilman Martin and second by Councilman Davis.

We had a second reading on our Ordinance to Recovery of cost as a part of
Delinquent Debt Collection (Setoff Debt Collection Act) a motion was made by
Councilman David Martin and second by Councilman Woodrow Davis. It was

unanimous.

Mayor did the first réading of our Series Ordinance with the improvement of the
Revenue bond 2018 and other matters relating there too. A motion was made by
Councilman Luongo second by Councilman Woodrow Davis. It was a unanimous

vote.

OPEN FORUM

Catherine McKnight of 212 Roach Avenue, shared with Council a need to borrow
12 orange road cones, for November 5" for Monroe Pinckney to block off a
section for handicap individuals to vote on Tuesday November 6™

Cassandra Clark 195 North College Avenue have been working with the Town of
Swansea on Mayor Sanders vision for the October Fest October 30, 2018.

/

Ms. Harley, wanted to make sure the word was spread for the October Fest,
because they could not send it out through the school.

Robert White wanted interested parties to come out Thursday, October 15, for a
Crime Watch meeting. They will have someone to come in to talk about Cyber

Security at 7:00, Gaston Baptist Church Fellowship Hall.

Mayor asked, if there was any additional business to discuss, there was none,




